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Reading Week 
Juniors Monday 27th- 31st January parents/grandparents are invited in to read with their children at the end of the day at 
3pm. We kindly request that mobile phones are not to be used in school.  
Every day next week as part of reading week we will be uploading a video of a member of staff reading a story, you will be 
able to find this here: https://www.havelockschools.org.uk/index.php/curriculum/helpful-videos you will also be sent out a 
text with the link on the day that the videos are shared. 
 
Havelock Helping Hands Sponsored Bounce 

On Tuesday 28th January we will be having our annual Sponsored Bounce for Infant school children.  For those who are 

new to the school, this is a major fundraising event. A Bouncy Castle is set up in the hall and all the children, in small 

groups, have a turn to bounce. Please return all sponsorship forms to the school before the sponsored bounce (so we can 

record the number of bounces on the form and return them to you, so you can collect your sponsorship) by Friday 24th 

January. There will be an opportunity later in the year for Junior school children to take part in a sponsored event. 

Contact with Staff 
We would like to remind you that if you have any concerns in school we ask that you contact class teacher in the first instance. 
We kindly ask you to do this at the end of the day rather than the beginning when staff are busy settling their classes. If you 
need to speak with a teacher urgently on the phone before or after school please ring any time after 8.30am or before 4pm.  
If you feel that your concern has not been resolved you may speak with the Year group Leader, followed by the Senior 

Team Mrs Barrett Reception and Year 1, Miss Allen Year 2,3 and 4, Mr Dicken Year 5 and 6. Finally you may ask to make an 

appointment with Mrs Kiziak Executive Head Teacher. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Reception 
Reception children will be taking part in the “National Child 
Measurement Programme” on Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th 
February. No permission is needed, however you will need to 
return the slip if you want to “Opt-out”. 

We will be doing junk modelling later this term, we are kindly 
asking for donations of cereal boxes, kitchen roll tubes and 
yoghurt pots etc. 

Year 1 
As mentioned in our termly newsletter, PE days for the 
Spring Term are Monday for all classes, Wednesday for 
Peacocks and Robins, and Thursday for Puffins. Please 
ensure your child has PE kit in school and all long hair is tied 
back on these days. Thank you. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Year 4 Swimming Monday 27th January 
Please ensure your child has the appropriate kit. All 
children must wear a swimming hat - available from the 
school office for £1. Girls must wear an appropriate 
swimming costume (no bikinis) and boys must wear 
swimming trunks (no knee length shorts). Your child will 
also need an appropriate sized towel.  
 

Year 5 Space Centre Trip Wednesday 29th January 
Please be advised your child will be required to wear 
uniform for this trip and you will need to provide a 
packed lunch. Any medication including inhalers in school 
will accompany your child. We will be leaving school at 
9:05am and should arrive back at school for 
approximately 3:05pm 
 

Year 6 Young Voices 
We had a fantastic time at the Young Voices Concert in 
Birmingham last Monday. All of the children had a very 
exciting and memorable day. It is certainly something 
we’d like to do again in the future. All 28 children were 
very well behaved and showed great enthusiasm. YV is 
something we will all remember for years to come.  

Sporting News 
Well done to our County XC runners  Peyton (2nd in girls) 
and Isabelle (33rd in girls), Harlee (4th in boys) and  Jude 
(5th in boys). Peyton, Harlee and Jude have now all 
qualified for the Nationals at Loughborough in March. 
 

https://www.havelockschools.org.uk/index.php/curriculum/helpful-videos


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 23rd–Friday 27th September parents/grandparents are invited in to read with their children at the end of 
the day at 3pm.   
(Not Yr R this term as the children are still settling in) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Advance Dates 
Monday 27th January   HJS Reading Week 
    Year 4 Swimming Starts 
Tuesday 28th January  HHH Sponsored Bounce 
Wednesday 29th January Y5 Space Centre Trip 
Monday 3rd February  YR Health Screening 
Tuesday 4th February  YR Health Screening 
Tuesday 11th February  Chestnuts Class Assembly 
Friday 14th February   Teacher Training Day 
   SCHOOL CLOSED RE-OPENS Monday 24th February 
Monday 24th February  Year 6 Memory Book Photos 
Tuesday 25th February   Y6 SATs Information Evening 
    PCG Meeting 2.30pm HIS Library 
Wednesday 26th February Y2 Rockingham Castle Trip 
Thursday 27th February   Y6 Cadbury World 
Friday 28th February   M and M Productions 
Monday 2nd March   Parent Governor Observations 
Thursday 5th March   HHH School Disco 
    World Book Day 
Monday 9th March   HIS Reading Week 
    Science Week 
Tuesday 10th March  Astronauts Class Assembly 
Wednesday 11th March   HIS Class Photos 
Thursday 12th March   HJS Class Photos 
Friday 13th March  HHH SOS Fashion Show 
Monday 16th March   HJS Reading Week 
Tuesday 17th March   Robins Class Assembly 
Thursday 19th March  Edison Class Assembly 
Tuesday 24th March  Flamingos Class Assembly 
    YR Farm Visit 
    Parents Evening 5.30 – 8pm 
Thursday 26th March   Explorers Class Assembly 
    Parents Evening 3.30 – 6pm 
Friday 27th March   Mufti in Exchange for a Easter Egg 
Tuesday 31st March  Ospreys Class Assembly  
Thursday 2nd April  Open Day 
Friday 3rd April    Easter Egg Tombola 
    Easter Bonnet Parade 
   SCHOOL CLOSED RE-OPENS Monday 20th April 

 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Book Swap 
Children are welcome to bring in pre-loved books and take another at the end of the school day from Tuesday-Friday 

next week during reading week.  

Coats 

Does your child need a coat for the winter season? Coats for Kids-A free service that offers collections of donated coats 

then pass on to children who need them. Find us on Facebook-Coats for Kids or email 

coatsforkidsnorthampton@outlook.com.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
    
 
    
 
 
 
 

Dahl  2735 

Morpurgo  2625 

Donaldson 2310 
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